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Rougham Control Tower
Aviation Museum

Echoes of the Past - Sunday August 6th

Please come and join us for this, our main event of the year. Re-enactment groups, craft stalls,
military vehicles, classic cars, raffle, ‘mini funfair rides’, trade stands, BBQ, Hog Roast and a few
‘planes flying in to join us. (We still have limited places available, so please get in touch soon).
We are looking forward to a great commul day, please be there !

2017 sees the Museum celebrate its 25th Anniversary as a living memorial.

After the American service personnel moved out of the airfield (December 1945) the main
museum building, the Control tower, became a domestic dwelling. In 1992 historical enthusiasts
where allowed the opportunity to restore the building, the beginning of the museum.

Twenty five years on and the current enthusiasts are working very hard to continue developing
the buildings and the items in the collection. We are looking to increase membership and our
requirements for Volunteers. The Museum has many areas that constantly need maintenance,

staffing and up-keep.

Can YOU please help?

No special skills needed (but handy to

have), just an enthusiasm and a willingness

to beinvolved. A little grass cutting, making
coffee, painting a floor, baking a cake, selling
merchandise, attending other local Fetes,
chatting with visitors - anything else that
catches your eye!

Our success so far this year has seen veterans;
their relatives, friend’s, local businesses,
community groups and people who didn't know
we existed visit us. We estimate that 80-90% of
people were first-timers'. From Dorset UK, Texas
USA, Birmingham UK (by air), New York USA
and many more, our visitors book represents
many destinations we have had visitors from. A
truly International venue.

Last months visiting group included 20 Custom
Cars. It was a great pleasure to meet drivers and
passengers who joined in with tea, coffee and
homemade cakes. The previous weekend saw
18 visiting Vintage Piper Aircraft Club members
visit the airfield and explore the museum. Our
Tea Room diid exceptionally well with the BBQ
and cakes complementing a very relaxed day.
As with all voluntary establishments, it is the
VOLUNTEERS that keep us operating. We are
a very friendly small bunch of locals who are
dedicated to the Museum and its historical
memory. WE NEED YOU!! - Where have we
seen that before? YES we would love to have
you on board with us. Nothing to strenuous,
meet new people, learn local and international
history, bring new ideas and contacts, help
youngsters see the past - can you help with
these and other elements of your local asset?

JULY 2017

YES this is YOUR local Asset - a very special

museum - a very special Memorial.

Please help us to maintain and develop YOUR

Museum.

For our latest information we now have a new

web site www.rctam94th.co.uk.

Our e-mail is info@rctam34th.co.uk so please

Iook at our pages and use this new contact. We

also have a mobile telephone where messages

can be left - we can call you back. 07931971771

Access is now via Rougham Tower Avenue - past

the Sybil Andrews Academy from the Moreton

Hall Estate. The road will be open within the

next few weeks but access from the Rougham

Industrial estate is now closed. Please refer

to the local press and our website for current

information

OUR DIARY - Please note Fly-In days are subject

to the weather conditions.

Open - Sundays April 10am - 4pm till 29th

October.

We are able to offer additional dates and times

by appointment.

Event main dates - in conjunction with the

Airfield (supported by Rougham Estates) and

Skyward Flight Training:

Sunday 6th August - Museum ‘Echoes of the

Past’

This is our main 25th Celebration and will also

include an Airfield Fly-in

Sunday 17th September - Fly-In ‘Piper Type'

aircraft with the Museum open.

For further information please contact us at
info@rctam94th.co.uk
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If you would like to enquire about a visit by telephone, please ring.

                          07931 971771

 Graham Sage will answer your enquiry!

Graham and Wendy are the folks to contact regarding the Echoes of the Past event on Sunday 6th August.

	

	

	Clifford

My name is Suzanne Wertsch Faulkner - my father was a B17 pilot during WWII - flew 32 missions out of Rougham Field. I still have his uniform and captain's hat - in good shape - wondered if the museum would like those articles for display?

Thank you very much for your consideration in this matter.

	 We received her dads uniform on the 17 07 2017 and will be dispelled next to Preston Clarks display
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   SUMMER 2017 NEWSLETTER 
The promotional tent utilized at the 2nd event by Roy Hollocks is shown at the two day event at the local Woolpit Steam Fare on June 3rd &4th 

On the Sunday 9th July a very successful trip to RAF Woodbridge south of Ipswich, many contacts were acquired with both members of the public and stall holders 

The committee and members would like to express their gratitude in the Key Safe donation by Mr. David Lockwood
This will enable the paranormal investigators access to the site; however the code will be changed after each visit to maintain the high level of security.. 
                                Chairman’s Report 

When I sit scratching my head wondering who’s going to cut the grass and having enough volunteers to man the tower on a Sunday it is better to put these things in perspective.
On a lighter note we have done very well since our last newsletter, rapidly becoming victims of our own success, a high percentage of visitors whom are new to us and events increasing rapidly with great success.

Fly-ins are gaining in popularity and the Bury Free Press have done a great job with coverage locally, raising awareness to a very high level from which we are benefitting greatly.
Roy Hollocks and family are doing a great job attending local events  and stalwarts Graham and Wendy  Sage  are cultivating the increase in sales and visitor numbers at the site its self.
We are lucky to have people like this as part of the project .

Others come and go, doing what they can.
We all however have personal lives, which is why our key objective is volunteers without them we are nothing!

                             WE NEED YOU

The link road continues to progress at an accelerated rate, with the prospect of signage and easy accessibility to the museum site via the new school.

The boundary line of our site is now defined by a low fence and has greatly enhanced the site.

Things are changing including the relocation of our water meter, been sited to near the tower at no cost to us.
The impressive security CCTV system is up and running.

The mainly complete kitchen in the radio/radar building is progressing well, guttering Donated by Valiants is on site and will be fitted to combat the dampness seeping through the single brick walls. The notice and information boards, once attached to the wall are now secured to movable sections, a simple but effective idea from Wendy!
So not only do we need your time, but we also need your money too! I have been very pleased with the rising sales and donations but the recant expenditure has meant that we have dug deeply into our piggy bank,  however  it continues to  be bolstered by Clint’s Paranormal groups  , sales and donations are up  and may have been impressive but its never enough 
Finally if we think it is difficult preserving for some concrete, bricks, and grass, it justifies the memory of hardship, conflict and sacrifice that gives us the freedom that we take for granted today.

 David. 
RAF Mildenhall staff working visitors May 6th 2017thanks to Alyona Randell, John Randell, Jarrett McCalister, Matthew Berrett , Matthew Griffin, Jeffrey Seastrand, Christopher Sanders, Ray Oliveras, Sebastian Bedoya, Jared Parsons and Caldwell Perine.

It took 5 of these folks to relocate a section of the Holly Tree branch into the Watch Room, keeping the propeller damaged branch company.
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Dear Graham, Thank you so much for getting back to me so quickly. Your message is so
welcoming and your kindness of offering to pick me up from the train station is incredibly
generous. I am, however, arriving by car so I will have my own transportation. I will
arrive, with my husband, in Bury St. Edmunds on Friday, July 7th in the evening and I will
stay until Sunday July 9th leaving in the evening. This would give me any time during the
day Saturday or anytime during the day Sunday to see the museum and airfield. I would be
able to come at a time that is most convenient for you. I do not mind if you feel that it is too
early to decide on the exact day because my plans will be completely open while I am in the
area, so it you would be perfectly fine with me if you would rather wait until we get closer to
the date of my visit to decide which day would be better for you.

1 will tell you about my father. My father was, Emil McCormick. He was a sergeant in the
8th air force, 94th bomb group, 332nd squadron of the 3rd division. Iknow that he left the
United States on August 15, 1943 and flew with his flight crew into Prestwick, Scotland.
Once in Prestwick the crew surrendered their plane for modifications and then took a train to
Bury St Edmunds. He arrived in Bury St Edmunds late August 1943.

My father was a top turret gunner and the name of the plane that he and the crew flew 8 of
their nine missions in was called “bucket of bolts”. My father and the crew were shot down
on their 9th mission on October 14, 1943, the Schweinfurt mission. On that mission the plane
“bucket of bolts” was not able to fly and they flew in a plane called “spare parts”. My father
parachuted out of the plane on that mission, was captured and spent 19 months as a Prisoner of
War in Stlag 17B in Kreams, Austria. At the end of the war my father was brought, along with
4000 other men from the camp, on a 281 mile, 18 day forced march across Austria to the
Weilhart forest in. It was here on May 2, 1945 that he was liberated.

If you would like any other information I would be glad to provide it. I know all of the
missions that he flew and quite a bit of other information.

Two years ago I was able to go to the site of the prison camp and drove along the route of the
forced march. I am really looking forward to my visit to Bury St Edmunds. Thank you so
much




After much hassle driving from London and finally locating the control tower with the aid of a kind man from Behaneys a rather late visitor was given a guide not only of the museum including the technical site thanks to Graham that was greatly appreciated.  

The information donated is fascinating concerning the route taken to arrive at Scotland, this is the first time I have seen in writing, This route was with out hazards, the internet states that over twenty percent of all aircraft failed owing to the weather, mechanical problems, and pilot error. Thank you Patricia and Stan Ognowski for sharing this information  
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The Adjutent General notified you on October 28th that your
son, Staff Sergeant Emil L. McCormick, was reported missing in
action since October 1/th over Germany,

Further information has been received to the effect that
Sergeant McCormick was a crew member of a B-17 Flying Fortress
which participated in an operational mission to Central Germany
on October 14th. Details are lacking, but the report states that
his plane was last seen when it left the formation in a damaged
condition at about 3:15 p.m. in the vicinity of Schweinfurt,
Germany. The report further states that the damage is believed
to have been caused by the action of enemy aircraft and that nine
parachutes were seen to leave the craft.

Because of reasons of military security, it is regretted that
the names of those who were on the plene and the names and addresses
of their next of kin cannot be furnished at the present time.

The shove foetes constitite 211 the information evailable. Your




A report from our committee member, JON BARBER
[image: image6.jpg]codlis beaaasud

After a long time sorting out the legal side of things Taylor Wimpy kindly gave us permission o detect
the south-west side of the airfield before developers moved in , 4 days were agreed on,

Day 1

a warm but windy day saw around 15 metal detectorists from the Bury St Edmund s Metal Detecting Club
turn up at 0800 ,a quick safety talk and cuppa and we were off,

we had an area of 113 acres to cover

a cracking day panned out with several piles of assorted treasure ,we all suffered the massive readings on
our machines only to fine after digging down another cattle nutrient device.We found over 100 of these

things,

At the end of day one we had discovered 4 bags of items , there was a huge load of off cuts from
metalwork when they made repair patches, a fork was also found beside the runway ,

‘was this a meal in the sun? a last

‘meal before a mission or a member of the ground crew waiting for his plane and team to return?.
Loads of 50 cal bullet heads came up as well as the shells , all had been smashed by the plough over the
last 70 years.
surﬁndmdayunegpsmmMmmberDmldSmHngmd&ovn!dadninmvsmdnurbyhe
found the bottom of a water canteen,

that had been used as target practice with 3 holes showing the entry and exit holes ,

this was done with a smaller calibre gun than the 45 side arms or 50 cal machine gun.A board airman
waiting for a mission?

Day 2
Ammsmnnydzysawuvzrwpeopklmnpwuhadubﬁuncdcmmupmhelplhehdsmd
asses from BSEMDC .
iblﬁydaywshadbyiﬂwhhlnlﬁufﬂmbehshlﬂ.ﬁwhﬂﬂwodwmdw
cals, There was also a handful of coins found but nothing that rare.
Ahndﬁddhivts.&ﬂsmdqwmsﬂmnwdayﬂghmmhﬂnghmﬂ!usmdmmm
angle hotel, a runway light was also found and it is in very good condition.

star find for day 2 was a very rusty Garret M1 Carbine machine gun it was found by a TEAM member
vuynmwmmcshxmcmwandwasabunmhchsdown.mnlﬂnnhn m1is 30
mﬂdmmmmmmmhm.lwmmmmkmc&mmwwﬂm
know , another Team member found an old penny that had been used for target practice and

had been shot with a large calibre gun possibly a .45

Day 3

WhoopslfuyxilwasFassSumhywhenhpplied(lrtheﬂsmdasammwemvsythmnn
the ground with 6 people, we still managed to pull a bag full of items from the ground and
in the last 1/2 hour a BSEMDC member Mary pulled another runway light from the ground, its rare to
find one from the end or the runway but to find two is unheard of but Rougham provided.

Day4

wnnddaymdayintbesunwasmnagaln.wewmaunkmlnmmegwndwnhadnmmm
hunting , again a large bag of finds which have yet to be sorted but

star find was made by father and son team Paul and PJ warden of a US marked padlock , found using a
borrowed machine they weren't used to and at a depth of 12-14 inches

some of the finds are on display in the museum on the ground floor and hopefully more (o follow, The
committee would like to thank the members of BSEMDC and Colchester club ,The Snowling boys and
JHP and father and everyone else
lmmingmhnanﬂwaﬂh;asammmmn;hmemmehns.waynneo(muhingsfaund
‘were used or came from Rougham.

We would also like to thank TAYLOR WIMPY for kindly giving u permission to detect and hope this is
the first of many such ventures.
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A old penny used as target

practice.This was found to the west of
the site. It has been hit very near to
dead centre with a large calibre bullet ,
could be a .45 as loads were also |

found in the same location , | ‘




 On the weekend of May 27tth -28th, even with a storm in Saturday morning aircraft in the “All Comers Fly In” included a Tiger Moth, an Auster Stinson i-5 Sentinel from WW11.

More than 200 people attended utilizing the airfield, Control Tower Museum and visited our tea room, Thanks to all especially Graham and Wendy Sage.
	
	

	
	

	
	


	

	
	
	


Over this weekend, this visit coincided, with a group from the folks’ interested in the Paranormal, on the same evening and the Suffolk Kite Flyers who were on site for the weekend.

Thank you all for your cooperation within the different parties who utilize this special area. 
   July a visit on the Friday of the7th

 Bury St Edmunds, Royal Artillery Association.
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Twenty one members from the Bury St Edmunds Branch of the Royal Artillery Association recently visited the Rougham Tower Aviation Museum.
The evening began with a group photograph in front of the Propeller Memorial and a welcome and opening introduction from Mr. David Hardy.
The tour guides for the evening were Mike and Clifford and they expertly steered the two groups through the various display rooms in the old Control Tower Museum and the restored Nissen Huts. No questions went unanswered and were often expanded upon.
The Museum holds an extremely large collection of memorabilia and artifacts both donated and collected from various parts of the world.
The tour also included an interesting and informative slide show delivered by Cliff. Hall His intimate knowledge of the individual names of the American Air Crews must be second to none!
As an organized group visit we were finally treated to a wonderful and unexpected buffet which really was the icing on the cake to a most memorable visit!
The Museum is open to the public every Sunday from May to the end of October from 10am to 4 pm. Entry is free and donations are most welcome.
The Rougham Tower Aviation Museum is a Registered Charity.

Article forwarded by Robert Ewington.
